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Inquiry: The Establishing a Modern Slavery Act in Australia

26 April 2017

Ausbil Investment Management Limited (“Ausbil”) welcomes the inquiry into establishing a Modern 
Slavery Act in Australia. As Ausbil’s attached statement on slavery highlights, investment risks 
related to slavery include reputational risks and brand damage as well as general business risk. 
Ausbil therefore welcomes improved transparency on how companies are managing modern 
slavery risk in their supply chains and own operations.
 
We believe the UK Modern Slavery Act provides a useful base for equivalent legislation in 
Australia, for instance in terms of the definition of slavery, and in a similar fashion, we believe an 
Australian act should be authorised by the board and include an annual reporting requirement. 
Harmonising with the equivalent legislation in the UK, means limited disruption to companies 
currently covered by and reporting under the UK Modern Slavery Act. 
 
We believe guidance notes, similar to the UK Modern Slavery Act, would be helpful, but we do not 
believe in an overly descriptive formula; we believe companies themselves are best placed to 
choose to report on what and how they tackle the issue of modern slavery in their operations and 
their supply chains. This is a similar approach taken by the ASX Corporate Governance Council’s 
Corporate Governance Principles and Recommendations for disclosure on sustainability risks 
(Recommendation 7.4).
 
Please see attached Ausbil’s statement on slavery for more information on Ausbil’s position.
 

Yours Sincerely,
 
Måns Carlsson-Sweeny
Head of ESG Research
Ausbil Investment Management Ltd
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